UC AHEC Community Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes – 06/20/2023
Pat Achoe/UC College of Pharmacy, Dr. Bruce Gebhardt/UC West Chester Hospital, Donna Green/UC College of Nursing, Yvonne Kaszubowski/Warren County Career Center, Beth Kress/Hospice of Hope, Jennifer Kroger-DeMichael/UC Blue Ash, Brenda Poynter/UC Clermont, Teresa Reed Powell/Area Agencies on Aging
Staff: Sharron DiMario, Taylor O’Shaughnessy, Dr. Sarah Pickle
Special Request from Dr. Bruce Gebhardt re: UC West Chester Family Medicine Residency
Bruce asked for recommendations for individuals to serve on a community advisory committee for the UC West Chester Hospital’s Family Medicine Residency program. This is a requirement of the ACGME (the accreditation body for this program.) He is looking for those who live or work in Butler and Warren counties. Please share any referrals to him at: bruce.gebhardt@uc.edu. Bruce also shared that these residents would have experiences with the intellectually and developmentally disabled patients, LGBTQIA+ and spend time at the UC Health primary care office in Adams County. Donna mentioned that it would be nice if the residents could collaborate with the nursing students who do rotations at UC West Chester. Beth shared that she can make connections through Hospice of Hope and Yvonne said there is an excellent school nurse at Warren County Career Center - Erica.Christian@mywccc.org, as well as a great health campus director - Kim.Gambill@mywccc.org. Teresa said that Butler and Warren Counties are are covered by the Council on Aging.

Highlight From Activity Report
Sharron reported that the Rural Physicians Training Program (RPTP) was soliciting its recent medical school graduates to determine how many had placed in a rural residency program. The participating schools are UC, OU, OSU, Wright State and NEOMED.
Request from Taylor for Feedback on Potential High School Pathway Projects
Taylor is looking to the committee for advice, guidance, and ideas on pathway projects for high schools in our service area. In talking to other AHEC’s around the country, many have one or two annual events that create visibility for the AHEC office. 
Taylor asked if the committee was familiar with HOSA – one of the country’s career and technical student organizations that typically serves high schools and some post-secondary school chapters (see promotional video here). HOSA  also has international connections. HOSA stands for Health Occupations Students of America. These occupations include allied health, nursing, and other non-clinical skills like what to expect in preparing for a healthcare career. (Taylor is sharing an introductory video link with the meeting notes.) Taylor shared that her mother is a HOSA advisor. She says a natural connection between HOSA and AHEC’s since both serve rural and underserved students. Taylor was an active HOSA member in high school and through that affiliation, participated in an internship in the Surgeon General’s office. 
Her plan is to start with Milford High School through its relationship with Great Oaks. Discussions with Amanda Mosley at Milford will start this summer so that in the fall students can choose the events in which they wish to compete. Competitions are at the local, regional, state, national, and international levels. 
Taylor is hoping that members of the Advisory Committee could serve as resources to help the students practice their clinical skills. This might include shadowing or visiting an employer or donating time to mentor a student.
Jennifer suggested connecting with Butler Tech as she serves on their advisory board and has been a HOSA judge in the past. 	She said that it is fun, and the students really put their hearts into the competitions. It is a great program.
Brenda offered that she is already promoting UC Clermont’s (UCC) surgical technology, respiratory and physical therapy degrees and would welcome additional partners. These tours at UCC have a hands-on activity. She also suggested this might be a good feeder for the AHEC Scholars program. 
Taylor said that HOSA continues to add new events and  adding modules on behavioral health. The group wondered about bringing these experiences under one umbrella and offering a summer program? Brenda said that pre-COVID, there were full-day programs at UCC. A summer scholars’ program could also include public health and sports medicine.
Taylor said that competitions are in February and March culminating with the international competitions in June. There are a number of HOSA chapters in Ohio. 
The group thought that the AHEC Scholars could serve as ‘near peers’ and that there are a number of opportunities including dental and pharmacy. 
Taylor also shared an example of a successful program from the University of Kansas AHEC. This is a special focus on women in healthcare and also includes special populations. The initiative includes writing an essay and one or two students from each of our eight counties would spend one day at UC doing hands-on activities, tours, etc. Other guest speakers could be from financial aid and student advising. 
A member asked if there was national data on HOSA outcomes that shows by investing HOSA, students enter into healthcare careers. Yvonne wants to connect Taylor with the Warren County Career Center health campus. The group is excited about the potential opportunities. Jennifer offered that a “Professionalism in Healthcare” might be a good module to develop. 
The group agreed that each quarterly meeting would feature time to talk about the HOSA program. 
Other Items
Sarah shared earlier that the AHEC has its first intern, Kristy Espay, who is working on her bachelor’s degree in Public Health. She also reminded the group to share any thoughts on topics for discussion at the September and December meetings.

The next meeting of the Advisory Committee is Tuesday, September 19th from 7:00 – 8:00 pm by Zoom.

